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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 14th June 2011 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, D Lewis, N Thom, Mrs P Homewood, P Venning, 11 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

2260.
Declarations of Councillors Interests: None

2261.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  None

2262.
Apologies and reason for absence:   Cllr J Smith, reason accepted, Borough Councillor M Burgess & Community Warden Lee Kidd

The meeting was adjourned for the public session

2263.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th May 2011:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record.

2264.
Matters Arising:  See Clerk's Report.  With regard to the Sweatman's Garage site it was agreed that Clerk reply to the Planning Department's response, asking that we be kept fully informed of the progress and to ask in what way the design, form and layout fell short of what was required.

2265.   Planning Applications: All had been circulated to Cllrs prior to the Meeting.


i)  11/00509/AS  31 Swan Street – Erection of new garage building.  After a full discussion Cllrs agreed to Object to this application on the grounds that the garage is too big and the application states that a hedge is to be removed yet this belongs to a neighbour.  The form should also state that there are 2 trees within falling distance of the proposed garage.  If granted there should be a strong condition that it is not used for business purposes.


ii)  11/00491/AS  39 Swan Street – External alterations to garage to create ancillary accommodation.  After a short discussion Cllrs agreed to Support this application asking for a condition that it not become a separate dwelling.


iii)  11/00554/AS  27 Swan Street – Single storey rear conservatory.  Cllrs agreed to support this application.


iv)   11/00571/AS  The Quarter House – Single storey oak frame garage.  Cllrs agreed to support 
this application.

2266.
To discuss Planning Application availability in paper format:  The Chairman informed the meeting that as a matter of course there will be no further paper planning applications held at Tenterden or Ashford Gateway for parishioners to view. Cllrs expressed their concern.  It was agreed that the Chairman will put this before the next KALC meeting.

2267.
Half MUGA update & result of site meeting on Coronation Field: Cllr Lewis informed the meeting that he had spoken with Carol Morton ABC.  She has funds protected for a 7x6 metre half MUGA so the decision will be deferred to September. It was agreed that the preferred site would be next to the play area by Woodland View whether it be a Village Green or not, however a decision should be made at the next meeting.

2268.   To consider the reprinting of the Oxney Walks: Clerk had received a letter from Mr & Mrs Ken King offering to fund a reprint of the Oxney Walks which Mr King had produced with KCC in 1992.  Cllrs agreed that this was a very kind offer which should be taken up.  Clerk to ask how many they had in mind and what should the money raised be put to.

2269.   To discuss date for Councillors Parish Walk: The Chairman suggested a Parish Walk to visit certain areas in the village.  He would circulate some dates.
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2270.
Correspondence: 


a)  KCC – Highways – Winter maintenance – Gritting & Salt Bins.  It was agreed to ask for a salt bin outside 19 Poplar Road, when the vegetation has been removed.  This would serve that end of the village.


b)  E-mail from Mrs Janet Tidd with regard to the state of the footway after hedge cutting between The Old Gaol and the War Memorial.  It was agreed that Clerk should contact Mr Mallet to ask that the cuttings be removed now and in future and that the vegetation at the base of the hedge be removed too.


For noting:


c)  KCC – Community Warden replacement


d)  South East Water – Network improvement programme


e)  Mrs Mavis King – Requesting confirmation of Burial Plot


Previously Circulated


f)  KCC – Minerals & Waste Development Framework     g)  Clerks & Councils Direct


h)  Southern Water & South East Water – Resources update


Forwarded by E-mail


i)  ABC - Ashford Voice     j)  ABC – Parish Service Level Agreeement     k)  ABC – Leader's Announcement 9/6/11     l)  ABC – Kent Affordable Rural Housing Protocol     m)  ABC – Ashford Housing Strategy Consultation

2271.
To consider additional Bank Account signatories:  Cllrs Thom and Venning agreed to be additional signatories.

2272.
To Authorise Payment:


 i)  KALC Invoice for 6 x Good Councillors Guide £6 Authorised


ii)  Local Council Review Subscription £15.50 Authorised

2273.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance:  



i)  Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed




ii) Internal Auditor's Report - Noted



b)
Planning:  



Decisions received:



11/00384/AS  Herons Court – Conversion & external alterations to existing garage roof 



space to form games room with small kitchenette area and shower room 



ancillary to the main dwelling                                                           Granted



11/00335/AS   4 Budds Cottages – Two storey rear extension with a first floor side 



extension






           Granted



11/00429/AS   2 Revlo Villa, Palstre Court Road – Construction of residential detached 



garage







           Granted



11/00537/AS   Kingsgate Farm – Proposed Replacement 3 Bay Garage with 




workshop/storage over




           Granted



Appeals received:



10/01195/AS   Owley Lodge – Application for a Garage with Garden Store/Workshop to 



link to house for full disabled access.



10/01001/AS   Dobel Barn, Moons Green – Extension to barn new timber entrance gate, 



brick support column & new section of wall tied onto & to match existing



11/00026/AS   Wittersham Coachworks – Appeal against conditions imposed

 
c)
Highways & Footpaths – Cllr Venning reported that he and the Clerk had walked the 
village noting storm gullies that needed the surround repaired and ones that needed 
clearing, all to be reported to Highways. 



d) Open Spaces – It was noted that there was graffiti on the climbing wall in the Play Area.  
Clerk to contact ABC.  The Viburnum on The Green needs cutting back.  Clerk to contact 
Robert Pudan.  Parishioners need to be reminded that hedges should be cut back.
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e)
Cemetery – Cllr Homewood gave a short report.

2274.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


i)  Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Thom reported that the flat roof had been repaired 
and that a programme of work inside and out had been prepared.


ii) KALC meeting of 1st June 2011 – The Chairman reported that he had been elected Chairman.  
Congratulations were given.  The SLA will be looked at within the next 6 months.  Policing in the 
borough had also been discussed.

2275.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised

2276.
Date of next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  12th July 2011

2277.
Items for information: 


a)  E-mail just received from the Mayor of Ashford who would like to visit as many parishes as possible.  Had we anything that he could attend.  Suggestions:- Remembrance Day Service or Musical Concert in the Church in July.  


b)  Cllr Venning reported on the last meeting of the Church Action Group which was encouraging but there is still a need to keep the momentum up.

The meeting closed at 21.12hrs

For Outlook on Oxney – Hedge cutting

